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Background 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Intended users 
 
 
 

Objective and 
outputs 

Several countries with high prevalence of female genital mutilation (FGM) have been making 
steady progress in developing and implementing a health sector response to FGM, which is 
relevant to their context and informed by data. To date, the main source of FGM data in the 
health information system has been from population-based health surveys, which capture data 
on knowledge and attitudes on FGM as well as FGM prevalence. While these data are useful for 
strategic decision making, they are not sufficient to inform policy and decision-making at clinical 
and ministry of health levels.  
 
WHO has developed resources to support the strengthening of  health information systems, 
monitoring and evaluation and surveillance of public health problems. However, their 
application to FGM has not been adequately implemented or tested at scale. Several  countries 
with high prevalence of FGM have conducted feasibility assessments and have pilot tested 
different measurement models.  In addition, HRP has conducted regional consultations to share 
experiences and learning across countries during these exercises. Drawing on these findings 
and additional consultations with health information system experts, WHO/HRP is developing 
a “Measurement Guide on Female Genital Mutilation” for the health sector.  
 
The guide is designed for individuals representing governmental and non-governmental 
institutions who are responsible for designing health information systems that generate and/or 
use FGM data for planning, monitoring and evaluation, quality assurance as well as research.  
 
This resource is intended to guide users to identify relevant indicators and data collection 
methodologies recommended by WHO that meet their context situation and needs. It will be 
comprised of a standardized set of indicators and tools and WHO recommended measurement 
approaches. These tools take into consideration the FGM situation in the country, current 
implementation status, availlability of relevant data sources and measurement gaps.   
 
Outputs will include a step by step guide to develop FGM measurement models, a standardized 
set of indicators to strengthen comparability of data within and across countries and over time, 
all of which link with other measurement tools and processes on sexual and reproductive 
health. 

Countries (sites) 
 

Sources of 
funding 

Global 
 
The Government of Norway, the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and 
Northern Ireland and the UNDP-UNFPA-UNICEF-WHO-World Bank Special Programme of 
Research, Development and Research Training in Human Reproduction. 
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